
NOTICE OF MEETING 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE  

September 29, 2021 2:30 P.M. 

Administrative Building  
Room 119  

508 New York Ave 
Sheboygan WI 53081 

 
 

AGENDA 
 

 
Call to Order 

 
Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law 

 
Approval of Minutes – September 13, 2021 Executive Committee Meeting  

Resolution No. 22 - Amending Land Records Modernization Plan 
 
Resolution No. 23 - Authorizing Application for Department of Natural Resources Surface Water Grant 
 
Resolution No. 24 - Approving Second Amendment to Lease of County Land at University of Wisconsin 
Green Bay-Sheboygan Campus for Bookworm 
 
County Administrator’s Report 

Approval of Attendance at Other Meetings or Functions 

Review and Approve Vouchers 

Next Meeting Date: To Be Determined  

Adjournment 

 
 
 
 
Prepared by: Approved by: 
Peggy Osthelder, Recording Secretary Vernon Koch, Committee Chairperson 

NOTE: A majority of the members of the County Board of Supervisors or of any of its committees may be present at this meeting to listen, 
observe and participate. If a majority of any such body is present, their presence constitutes a "meeting" under the Open Meeting Law as 
interpreted in State ex rel. Badke v. Greendale Village Board, 173 Wis. 2d 553 (1993), even though the visiting body will take no action at this 
meeting. 

 

If listed as an agenda item, the “Administrator’s Report” is a summary of key activities for the previous month and planned for upcoming 
months including performance evaluations, liaison committee issues and County Board issues. No action will be taken by the Executive 
committee resulting from the report unless it is a specific item on the agenda. 

 
Persons with disabilities needing assistance to attend or participate are asked to notify the County Board Chairman/County Administrator’s 
Office at 920-459-3103 prior to the meeting so that accommodations may be arranged. 

 
 

Posted on 9/24/2021 at 2:00 pm 



SHEBOYGAN COUNTY EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
 

Administrative Building, Room 302 
508 New York Ave 

Sheboygan, WI 53081 

 
September 13, 2021         Called to Order: 3:00 P.M.                 Adjourned: 4:21 P.M. 

 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Vern Koch, William Goehring, Ed Procek, and Robert Ziegelbauer 

(arrived at 3:12 pm) 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Keith Abler 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Adam Payne, Alayne Krause, Crystal Fieber, Rebecca Clarke 

(attended remotely), Gerald Jorgensen, Jon Dolson, Brett Zemba, 
Suzanne Speltz, Stephanie Arndt, Judi Pool, and Peggy Osthelder 

 
 

  
    

 
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
   

     
 

 
 

 
   

     

 
  

  
   

  
  

    
 

 

Chairman Koch called the meeting to order. Peggy Osthelder verified that the meeting notice
was posted on September 10, 2021 at 2:30 P.M. in compliance with the open meeting law.

Supervisor Procek made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 31, 2021 Executive 
Committee meeting.  Motion seconded by Supervisor Goehring.  Motion carried unanimously.

The Committee discussed Resolution No. 17 - Supporting Legislation to Provide Increase in 
Criminal and Ordinance Violation Surcharges. Clerk of Courts Melody Lorge gave an overview 
and answered questions.  Supervisor Goehring made a motion to approve the resolution.
Motion seconded by Supervisor Procek.  Motion carried unanimously.

The Committee discussed Resolution No. - Tentative County Supervisory District Plan. County 
Clerk Jon Dolson gave an overview of the district plan development process and the current 
tentative draft and answered questions. Supervisor Goehring made a motion to approve the 
tentative plan.  Motion seconded by Supervisor Procek.  Motion carried unanimously.

County Administrator Adam Payne reported on the status of the budget development process 
and the possibility of increasing the number of Judicial Assistants in the Clerk of Circuit Court 
Department. Additionally, Administrator Payne noted that he has been working with the Rocky 
Knoll Administration and HR Director and they will be coming forward with requests to alleviate 
staffing shortages.  Administrator Payne reported on an ARPA regional panel event he attended 
last week in Green Bay, and spoke on some of the priorities other counties have earmarked for 
ARPA funding. Administrator Payne also reported on the recent announcement by President 
Biden regarding vaccinations and testing in the workplace. Currently, there isn’t a timeline for 
the mandate so our legal team will monitor and provide status updates. Administrator Payne 
also stated that the Ryder Cup will be requiring masks in indoor settings. Finally, Administrator 
Payne noted that he has asked Planning & Conservation Director Aaron Brault to present at the 
upcoming County Board meeting on the wetland mitigation credits proposal and the overall 
status of this project.



There were no vouchers to review.   
 
The next Executive Committee meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 29 at 3 PM. 

 
Supervisor Goehring made a motion to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Supervisor Ziegelbauer.  
Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
William Goehring, Secretary                 Peggy Osthelder, Recording Secretary 


























